
April 30, 2001 
 

  The Mahaska County Board of Supervisors met in special session at 7:00 p.m. in the 
meeting room of the South Central Mental Health Center in the Mahaska County 
Hospital Building at 1229 C Avenue East.  The board met with the Board of Directors of 
the South Central Mental Health Center.  Present were Board of Supervisors:  Howard 
Groenendyk, Greg Gordy, Henry VanWeelden, Mahaska County CPC Joleen Arnold; 
County Auditor Kay Swanson.  South Central Mental Health Board Members Betty 
Klaaren, Jim Carle, Norman Schouten, Linda Snakenberg, Michael Bruce, Daryl Cox, 
Mental Health Center Director William P. Mick.   Also present were:  Cindy Peterson, 
Rita Schacherer, Bonnie Bullock, Louretta Redding, Kathy Chamra, Bernice DeYoung, 
Marilyn Mott, Peg Moore, Linda Strasser, Dixie VanZee, Lisa Phillips, Kim Schwartz, 
and Phil Porter.  Chairman Groenendyk called the meeting to order with a moment of 
silence.   
  It was moved by VanWeelden seconded by Gordy to approve the agenda.  All ayes.  
Motion carried.  Introductions were made and Chairman Groenendyk turned the meeting 
over to Mental Health Board Chairman Norman Schouten.    Chairman Schouten 
explained the financial condition of the Mental Health Center.  Keokuk County no longer 
participates in the center and Marion County will not continue for long.  The mental 
health center is requesting additional funds from Mahaska County to continue operations 
for this fiscal year.   The Supervisors will put this discussion on the May 7, 2001 agenda. 
No decisions were made at this time. 
 
Chairman Groenendyk adjourned the meeting. 
 
                                                                              ________________________________ 
                                                                              Howard Groenendyk, Chairman 
 
ATTEST__________________________ 
               Kay Swanson, County Auditor 
 


